Superintendent’s Report

February 27th, 2012
        I.
     Calendar Committee
The Calendar Committee is expected to meet for the last time on the 24th to place the finishing touches on the calendar, so expect a recommendation to be prepared for Monday night.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
January 25th – OVEC

February 3rd - KSBA  

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See attached
IV. Program Director’s Agenda
*See attached
        V.       Land Acquisition
Expect another executive session Monday night based on the feedback given to me as I have concluded meetings with each representative/owner, as well as a representative of the Gun Club.
        VI.       BOE Prayer and Pledge      
According to legal counsel, prayer has been challenged and found both in favor of, as well as against, by the Supreme Court (government building and what constitutes a government building and a government entity within that building).  Either way, it must be conducted prior to the meeting being called to order.  There is no concern at this time with the pledge.
       VII.        Summer Enrichment
As a focal point for closing the learning gap and retaining vital information over the summer months, there has been a great deal of time placed on the development of a summer enrichment program over the past few months.  Currently, some of the specifics include a “split” schedule that will take the week of 4th of July out completely, resulting in two weeks before and two weeks after, Monday through Thursday, 9:00-3:00, transportation pick-up points (although not detailed as of yet until the targeted population can be identified and a distribution map can be prepared), collaborative effort between Food Service and FRYSC accepting vital roles in the program, and most notably, the primary mode of instruction will be a carry-forward of the current RTI program utilized at each building as it relates to Math and Reading.

VIII.
Substance Abuse
In light of the recent tragedy involving our students, it has been asked of me to give an update of “where we are” as it relates to the time placed into the substance abuse discussions last year and what it has provided.  Attached, you will see the information Bob has put together to show the number of students both identified and served.  Although this is a relatively small number, we have had a few students who opted out of any private counseling which would have reduced time of stay at Hillview.  As it relates to the screening process based on behavior, even the two young ladies who we recently lost would not have qualified considering both grades and/or behavior was never an issue.  In my opinion, the only way we are going to serve the number of students who truly need to be served is to identify them.  The only way to positively identify them is through random drug testing which was something the board did not want to consider last year.  Is this an issue we need to revisit in order to place more emphasis on the dilemma of substance abuse?
